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Weôre here to help support you on 
your faith journey, so you can find 
true peace, happiness, and purpose 
in life. If you would like to join one of 
our parishes, contact any staff 

member, and we will be honored to 
officially welcome you home! 

New-member registration forms are 
also available in the church 
entrances and on our website. 

Please contact Deacon John in the 
parish office to schedule the baptism 
and the baptism preparation class. 

 

Congratulations on your engagement! 
Please contact Fr. Reker at least 6 

months in advance to begin preparation.  

 

If you or a family member is homebound 
or in the hospital and would like a 
pastoral visit, please notify the office. 

 Last week I gave an overview of the pastoral planning 
process for our parish cluster, highlighting the goals of welcoming, 
honoring and integrating all parishioners, and improving the 
quality of and participation in Liturgy and the Sacraments.  We 
have taken a couple steps in those areas including the December 
letter to all parishioners (with the Jubilee prayer card and 
Christmas schedule) and the enrichment evenings for ushers/
ministers of hospitality and Eucharistic ministers (ECMs) last 
week.  There will be another letter to parishioners as Lent begins 
and a training session for lectors in February.  Whatôs next? 

 Another area of parish life to be addressed:  quality of and participation in Faith 
Formation.  Our joint pastoral council wanted to focus on the spiritual formation of 
adults this year and suggested a spiritual event or ñmini-retreatò during Lent.  It will be 
held on Saturday, March 5

th
, beginning at 1:30 p.m. and ending with the 5:00 pm Mass.  

Given my interest and studies in Biblical theology, I offered to be the presenter for the 
afternoon, focusing on the Bread of Life Discourse from the Gospel of John, Chapter 
Six.  We will both dig into the text of John 6 and also review our Catholic understanding 
of the Eucharist through a couple of talks, questions and discussion, quiet reflection, 
the opportunity for Reconciliation (regular time for confessions) and, of course, 
socializing.  The Pastoral Council and Parish Staff will be helping to plan and market 
this spiritual event, but other parishioners are welcome to join in the effort.  Most 
importantly, please put this on your calendar.  I hope to see as many of you there as is 
possible.   

 This spring we will be working on a couple of other areas:  pastoral care and 
social justice ministries, and the engagement and effectiveness of parish trustees, 
Finance Councils and Pastoral Council.  In terms of the prior, we decided to broaden 
our horizon to reach out to our sisters and brothers in a mission land where needs are 
great.  We hope to identify a sister parish and lay the groundwork to start the 
relationship in the coming year with the help of a sister parish committee (or working 
group).  If you are interested in getting involved in this project, please let me know; I 
have found it to be very rewarding for both parishes and their pastors.  Regarding 
parish leadership, we hope to prepare a mini-survey designed to help us determine how 
engaged and effective our trustees and councils are, and how they might be 
strengthened.  The aim is to accomplish this by the end of May.   

 As 2015-16 draws to a close, the pastoral planôs key initiatives and actions will 
need to be reviewed and steps proposed for the following year, 2016-17.  A couple of 
the current Joint Pastoral Council members will end their years of service and there will 
be room for a couple of new members, one from each parish.  Perhaps you are 
interested in joining the council next year or in one of the coming years?  It is the parish 
organization charged with keeping our vision (mission) alive and our ministries vibrant.  
Yes, we need to dream about what is possible, but also take concrete steps to our 
goalséwith Godôs grace! 

Sincerely in Christ, 

 

P.S.  I will be away on vacation from January 21-February 3; figured you (and I) needed 

a breakΦ 

TEAM COORDINATOR NEEDED! St. Joseph the Worker/Holy 
Family would like to create a ten person team to participate in Pedal 
Past Poverty this year. The event is on Saturday, February 27th, 
2016 from 9am-2pm at the Mankato Family YMCA. We are looking 
for a Team Coordinator to lead the group. Each team needs to 
commit to raising $1,000+, that is only $100 per person!  Please 
contact Nicole or Lauren at the Parish Office if interested in 
participating in this fun event that supports our community!  


